

THIS WEEK

8th August, 2016

Every Day Is A Uniform Day At Bomaderry High

Term 3 Week 4

COMING EVENTS

Monday, 8th August, 2016 - Day 6

✓ Lessons as normal.

Tuesday, 9th August, 2016 - Day 7

✓ Decision day for Year 10. Mr Cork I/C.

Wednesday, 10th August, 2016 - Day 8

✓ Parent Subject Information Evening for Year 10 students.
 6pm in the School Hall. Mr Kelly I/C.

Thursday, 11th August, 2016 - Day 9

- ✓ Healthy Minds: Youth Wellbeing Expo. 80 students from Year 9. Shoalhaven Entertainment Centre. Mrs Mehic I/C.
- ✓ Blaine Rozs Cup, Open Rugby League. 2:00pm at Nowra High School.

Friday, 12th August, 2016 - Day 10

.

√ 7C Parent iPad Information Evening. 6:00pm in A3.

Positive Thought for the Week -

" A journey of a thousand miles, begins with one single step"

P&C Bits & Pieces

Our next P&C meeting will be on Thursday, 11th August 2016 beginning with an informative talk from AIME starting at **6:30pm**, followed by our regular meeting at 7:00pm. As well as the AIME talk by Aylin Basoglu, we'll also receive an update on the iPad trial with 7S and discuss other areas the P&C is involved with at the school. It should be a really interesting evening! Everyone is welcome to join us upstairs in the Common Room in A Block.

Canteen Corner

Looking for something different? Try our new mini trifles with layered jelly, custard and fruit. We also have new cereal cups (with or without milk) for a crunchy snack anytime of the day. Check out the blackboard outside the canteen for details on daily specials and new things to try.

G'Day USA Program

This is a reminder to bring back your return slips for the trip to America and hand it to your Group Leader, Mrs Butfield. An information night will be held for parents and students on Tuesday, 16th August 2016. Please see Mrs Butfield if you have any questions.



Whooping Cough Alert

We have been notified that there has been a confirmed case of whooping cough in the school. A sheet outlining the symptoms is attached. If your child develops these symptoms keep them at home and consult your doctor. If your child is not immunised please contact your doctor for advice.

Principal's Report

Over the past week, many students would have returned home talking about lessons on South Korea and particularly Yangpeong High School. Our school hosted Ms Kim this week as part of the development of our Sister School Program. Students in several classes have been excited by Ms Kim's presentations and the interesting information provided. They were particularly interested to discover that Korean students start their day early, with a finishing time of 9:00pm. They then attend extra classes or study until midnight. Ms Kim was interested in the way our students interact with teachers, asking questions and discussing issues. In South Korea it is usually the teacher speaking and the students listening.

I would like to thank Ms Kim for sharing information and ideas with the students and staff. It has been a wonderful educational experience for our students. We look forward to 2017 when hopefully staff and students from Yangpeong High School will visit our school again.

In answer to the many questions from students, Mrs Mehic and I are hoping to organise a staff and student visit to South Korea in early 2018, so start saving!

Mrs Parsons Relieving Principal

Year 7 and Year 8 Boys Sport - Monday

Group	Sport
Boys 1	Fitness
Boys 2	Lacrosse
Boys 3	Indoor Hockey
Boys 4	Volleyball

Page 2 THIS WEEK

Year 7 and Year 8 Girls Sport - Monday

Group	Sport
Girls 5	Basketball
Girls 6	AFL
Girls 7	Walking for Pleasure
Girls 8	Touch

Year 9, 10 and 11 Boys Sport - Thursday

Group	Sport
Boys 1	Indoor Hockey
Boys 2	T-ball
Boys 3	B'Ball
Boys 4	Touch Football
Boys 5	Volleyball
Boys 6	Soccer

Year 9, 10 and 11 Girls Sport - Thursday

•	
Group	Sport
Girls 1	Ultimate Frisbee
Girls 2	Walking
Girls 3	Touch Football
Girls 4	Woodcricket
Girls 5	Netball

Careers News

with Mr Cork

Quote of the Week – "Far and away, the best prize that life has to offer is the chance to work hard at work worth doing," Theodore Roosevelt.

Website of the Week - www.jmcacademy.edu.au

Year 12 received their UAC booklets, TAFE and apprenticeship information in their Welfare lesson last Tuesday. If you were away, please see Mr Cork for your booklets. Remember, students keen on early entry into UOW, the applications have now opened. Go to the UOW Website to apply. UAC applications opened on Wednesday, 3rd August 2016. If you have any concerns, see Mr Cork. Remember most institutions have OPEN days; its wise to make use of them. UOW's Open Day is on Saturday, 13th August 2016.

Interested in becoming an **Automotive Light Vehicle Mechanic**? South Nowra Mitsubishi is hiring. See Mr Cork for details.

JMC is a private college in Sydney that offers a variety of courses in design, modelling, animation, games, song writing, film, television, entertainment and business management, music and audio engineering. Visit the Website of the Week or call (02) 8241 8899.

Interested in an apprenticeship or traineeship? On Monday, 8th August 2016 an information evening is being held at the Ex-Servicemen's Club in Nowra for parents and students keen to find our more information regarding apprenticeships and traineeships in the Shoalhaven. The evening goes from 6:00pm to 7:30pm. To find out more information or to book phone 4421 0988.

Defence Recruitment Wollongong at Level 2/96 Crown Street, Wollongong are holding the following events:

- Thursday, 11th August, 6:00pm 7:30pm ADF Careers
- Tuesday, 16th August, 6:00pm 7:30pm Army Reserve
- Wednesday, 24th August. 6:00pm 7:30pm Trade Careers

Plus **ADFA** has an Open Day on Saturday, 27th August 2016. RSVP by 10th August by phoning 4220 3307.

Indigenous School Based Traineeships **(SBATS)** with Bupa exist for interested Year 10 Koori students. See Mr Cork for more information.

Draft Bomaderry Nowra Regional Sports & Community Precinct Master Plan on Exhibition

Shoalhaven Council has developed a Master Plan for the Bomaderry Sports Precinct (the area including Artie Smith Oval, pool area and rugby league ovals). The plan proposed various changes to existing sporting facilities, including the removal of the outdoor pool. You are encouraged to read and comment on the plan online. It can be found in the 'Documents on Exhibition' page of the Council website. Submissions close on Monday, 15th August 2016, so you will need to act quickly.

Camden High School Equestrian Carnival

When: Saturday, 10th September 2016.
To be conducted under EA rules.
Closing date for entries is Friday, 26th August 2016.
Entries are to be made via 'Nominate' at
www.nominate.com.au. Late entries are subject to
availability and will incur at \$10.00 fee per
competitor. No refunds will be issued after close of
entries.

Entry fees are as follows: 1st child: \$50.00 - GST included 2nd child: \$45.00 - GST included 3rd child: \$40.00 - GST included.

Consecutive children of same family: \$30.00